

VOLLIMVE XI NUMBER 6

POTOMAC VALLEY SKIERS

JUNE 1975

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

An unsettled matter - which is of considerable importance to the Club and which needs resolution quickly - is the matter of our meeting place. For a number of years, we have been looking for a regular meeting site. We now have the opportunity to use the Brook Farm Restaurant in Chevy Chase every month. SHOULD WE TAKE 17?

Any one meeting place will be more convenient for some members than for others. Meeting in members' houses tends to limit growth in membership. The matter of our meeting place is too important to be decided by the Executive Committee; or even by those members attending any given meeting. It should be voted on BY ALL MEMBERS. Please consider your opinion on this matter most carefully; then register your choice on the ballot included in this issue of 7007.

Geoff' Wadey

JUNE EVENT

None scheduled.

JULY EVENT

The July Steak and Swim Party.

Normally hosted by Roy and Malda Elrod, this year our hosts are the Elrod's neighbors, John and Sonja Van Nortwick at 18503 Oak Hill Street Triangle, Virginia (Tel. 703, 221-4604).

When: July 26th; 2:00 P.M. to dark. Steaks to be done about 5:00 P.M.

D.C. Area Coordinator: Trudy Santoro. Make reservations early; Office: 376-6156 and Home: 525-5127 (call early - baby retires at an early hour!)

How to get there: Take 1-95 south toward
Richmond; exit just before Quantico at
the Dumfries-Manassas exit (Rte 234),
east (left) on 234 to old U.S. #1, south
(right) on #1 to Virginia state Route
#1107 at sign of Triangle Plaza, Route
1107 (Graham Park Road) east (left) to
T-type dead end, right on Cabin Road to
Oak Hill St. Proceed to 18503:

COMING EVENTS

July 26 - Steak and Swim party. See separate notice.

July 29 - EXCOM meeting. Host: Ray McKinley. Location: 2405 Carey Lane, Vienna, Virginia Tel. 938-0693

How to get there: Take Route 66 west from the Beltway; Take first exit (Rte 243) north to second light (Rte 123); left about \$\frac{1}{4}\$ mile to right turn on Flint Hill Road; follow to end (0.6 mile); turn right on Vale Road; go 100 feet to first left which is Carey Lane; third house on right is 2405 Carey Lane!

PVS needs a PROGRAM CHAIRMAN. Volunteers needed!

* * *

The May meeting of Excom was held on Wednesday, May 28th. The hostess was Secretary Joyce Sundry. Our best attendance in a long time was evident in the large turnout. Attending were: President Geoff' Wadey, EXCOM members Brooke Armat, Aase Berling, Bob Gell and Ray McKinley: Secretary Joyce Sundry (of course, since she was the hostess!), Treasurer Margaret Wyckoff (with her active and interested husband, Bob), Membership Chairlady Penny Wiederhold, 7007 Editors Dich and Julie King, and Ex-President/Ex-Treasurer Ex-Officio EXCOM member Max Bunnell! Missing were EXCOM members Ralph "Andy" Anderson and Peggy Burns who were not able to attend due to conflicting schedules. Several items of interest were taken up at this meeting:

1. Club Officer roles were discussed and some were filled. EXCOM member Ray McKinley agreed to serve as PVS Vice President. Former EXCOM member Bob Gell agreed to serve another year filling in the year that President Geoff' Wadey would have served if he had not moved up to the presidency. Margaret Wychoff agreed to serve as Club Treasurer replacing Max Bunnell. Secretary Joyce Sundry, Membership Chairlady Penny W., and 7007 Editors Dick and Julie King all agreed to continue in those rolls. Program Chairman Don Cope has asked to be replaced but will continue

pending selection of a replacement.

As a matter of administrative records. copies of our By-Laws and Membership will be sent to Eastern Ski Association, Pennsylvania Ski Federation and the Blue Ridge Ski Council. Our Secretary, Joyce Sundry will insure this is done.

3. For summer activities, a possible boat trip/picnic was discussed. Brooke Armat will pursue this possibility with long distance member

Dean Worcester.

4. The Club needs a volunteer to work as the Programs Chairman. Coordinating meeting places, meeting programs (movies, projector, speakers) is the major part of this job. It is a most important function and President Geoff' will certainly welcome several volunteers to help in this task.

5. The following winter trips were agreed upon: A. Mt. Sutton, Canada - 2nd week of Dec. Bob Gell, leader

B. Blue Knob - Feb 13 & 14

C. Wisp - in January, R. McKinley, leader

6. Does the Club want a permanent meeting place. See President's message. Then vote your choice on the enclosed ballot.

EXCOM REPORT # 2

The June meeting of Excom was held Tuesday, June 24th. The hostess was Aase Berling, member of Excom. Another excellent turnout occurred with the following in attendance: President Geoff' Wadey, Vice President Ray McKinley, EXCOM members Armat, Berling, Burns, Gell (and McKinley); Membership mentor Penny Wiederhold. 707 editors Dick and Julie King, &PSF rep Art Topping. Treasurer Margaret Wychoff was absent due to the illness of husband Bob. Excom member Ralph "Andu" Anderson is reportedly moving west following his retirement? We hope to hear from Andy on this big move by himself and Peggy.

Several matters were discussed:

1. A variety of shi trips sponsored by The "Travel Committee" were noted. Details avail-

able in pamphlet form.

2. The Eastern Ski Association "Uni-Statment" was discussed in full consider ration. The conclusion was that it was not an appropriate measure to adopt for PVS.

3. A short Treasurer's report was given by Geoff' in the absense of our active Treasurer.

remain comfortably solvent.
4. Geoff' has received a copy of the ESA Convention Report from ESA. A very inclusive document, it almost contains too much to absorb in one reading. Geoff' will be happy to make this Report which was sent to the Club by ESA available to any and all members who would like to see it. The only stipulation: He wants it back!

5. Art Topping delivered an envelope of historical papers relating to PVS. This led to a lengthy discussion of the need for a Club Historian, the value of old pictures, 700%s, etc., and finally to planning for PVS's TENTH BIRTHDAY! Our birthday was November 16, 1965. We will celebrate November 15, 1975 (we chose a Saturday for the celebration instead of the actual date, a Sunday). More on this later, but it looks like a dinner/dance night on the 15th.

6. Geoff' has a committee working on a Trip/Price formula. The committee will report later

to Excom and interested Trip Leaders.

7. Julie King renewed the consideration for a Club pin. Some action will occur in this area

in time for the TENTH BIRTHDAY!

8. Brooke Armat reported that Dean Worcester has had a setback with his boat which puts it out of commission for a period. The planned boat trip is thus delayed pending solution/alternatives.

IMPORTANT NOTICES

IMPORTANT NOTICE # 1

MEMBERSHIP. Renewal time is here. Get yours in EARLY; and be ready and legal for those beautiful charter flights next winter! Also, you help our Membership Chairlady straighten out, to a slight degree, her red tape problems with Eastern Ski Association - and its computer! For those who have renewed: MEMBERSHIP CARDS IMPORTANT NOTICE # 2 ENCLOSED!

We have several address and telephone

changes. They are:

A. Marilyn Long 6001 140th Avenue, Northeast, # 271 Redmond, Washington 98052 Telephone: (206) 885–2277

B. Bob and Gail Gell 12407 Kemp Mill Road Silver Spring, Maryland 20902 Telephone: 622–2848

C. Carolyn Parmenter 623 North Edison Street Arlington, Virginia 22203

D. Peggy Lacey 623 North Edison Street Arlington, Virginia 22203

E. Max Bunnell Office phone: 244–4200

F. Art Topping Office phone: 436–1700

G. Aase Berling Office phone: 755–4372 755–4373

IMPORTANT NOTICE # 3

Eastern Ski Association is seeking quality tour leaders. Candidates must send an inquiry no later than July 1, 1975. Inquiry shud be sent to: ESA Flight Committee
22 High Street

Brattleboro, Vermont 05301

MAY EVENT REPORT

The May Event was THE SIXTH ANNUAL INTER-NATIONAL DINNER. And it was an event! Fully subscribed to (with a waiting list in the event a subscriber cancelled out at the last minute), another successful International Dinner was hosted by Don and Pat Cope. It was a cool, pleasant evening with just enuff rain to wet the roses but not the people, and an outstanding buffet table to feed the eager hungry attendees. The list and variety was almost endless. Beginning with Hor d'Oevres de Triangle by the Van Nortwicks and Latvian rolls by Aina Hertilis, we then had:

Mousakka (Greek), by Eloise Newdorp

Chicken d'Alaska by Carol Parmenter Enchiladas de res y Queso (Mexican) By B. Pease Spanakapita (Greek) by Joan Flake Greek Lamb by Malda Elrod Halupki (Russian), by Julie King Herbed Mushrooms, by Jean Old

German Potato Salad, by Margaret Wyckoff Green beans, de Jiant, by Trudy Santoro Italian Tossed Salad, by Peggy Lacey Egyptian (?) bread, by Penny Wiederhold

Cheese cake and Raisin cake (Italian) by M.McKinley Apples/Pineapples in wine (Hawaiian) by B. Poon Kahlua pie (Mexican-American) by Marilyn Clark Chocolate desert (unknown) by Joyce Sundry

Lombardy Coffee Cake, by unknown!!

And if that wasn't enuff, there was a choice of Alka-Seltza or Di-Gel for those who needed it!

It was a wonderful evening, and was fully enjoyed by all who attended. INS extends its thanks again to the Cope family for hosting this

most popular event.

Pat Cope called TOOT especially to insure that her appreciation and thanks were extended to all those fine cooks and chefs who brought their individual specialities to the dinner; and this, of course, is the uniqueness that makes this dinner a truly SPECIAL EVENT of the year. These special Thanks also go out to those fine people who stayed and helped clean up the dishes/debris that naturally follows a dinner party of some 34 exhuberent party goers!

TOOT TIDBITS

Who is PVS's newest home owner?? Ask Carol Parmenter!! She'll tell you all about it!

And who is going to spend July on Cape Cod? Carol, that's who. The Cape committeent came before the house! But Peggy will keep the home fires (or better yet, the air conditioning) going!

Rumor has the Deighton family in California - due to return at the end of June. What is Joyce Sundry doing on the Fourth? Four days of tennis in Bermuda is her choice! TOOT sends its Best Wishes for quick recovery to Bob Wyckoff with sickness which we hope will be of a most temporary nature. Get Well soon, Bob. Mike Rysavy has been known to spend some weekends fishing. How's the catch, Mike? And Peggy Burns is a new Grandmother! Granddaughter Neomi was born May 25th. Congratulations, Peggy - and Kirk, too!

DON'T FORGET

. YOUR PVS

ACTIVITIES ANSWERING SERVICE

Call 362–4724 for the latest events

CLUB OFFICERS

President – Geoff' Wadey Vice President – Ray McKinley Treasurer – Margaret Wyckoff Secretary – Jöyce Sundry

Executive Committee

As an alternative vote, call in your opinion to the

PVS Answering Service. Your vote will be recorded.

Ralph "Andy" Anderson C. Brooke Armat Aase Berling Peggy Burns Bob Gell Ray McKinley

Program Chairman — Don Cope
Membership Chairlady — Penny Wiederhold
Answering Service — Brooke and Mary Armat
700T Editors — Dick and Julie King
Eastern Ski Ass'n Rep — Dick King
Pennsylvania Ski Federation Rep — Art Topping
Blue Ridge Ski Council Rep — Bob Wychoff

Bethesda, Nd. 20034

BALLOT

| 1. | I vote for a regular meeting place so that the Club will gather at the same place every month. |
|-----------|--|
| 2. | I vote for The Brook Farm Restaurant in conjunction with # 1 above. |
| 3. | I vote for meeting in different places, including member's homes, through the year. |
| 4. | I have no particular preference where the Club meets. |
| Comments: | |
| | |
| | |
| Mail to: | Mr. Geoff' Wadey Signed: |